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MINUTES 

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING 

November 19, 2019 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
A special meeting of the North Haven Board of Fire Commission was held on Tuesday, November 
19, 2019 at 5:30 PM in the Training Room at Northeast Co4, 366 Washington Avenue, North 
Haven, CT. 
 
Commissioners Present: 
Pasquale Nuzzolillo, Chairman 
Michael Zuccarelli, Vice Chairman 
Mary Jane Mulligan, Secretary 
Peter J. Criscuolo, Commissioner 
Joseph Cappucci, Commissioner 
 
Staff Present: 
Paul Januszewski, Fire Chief 
Scott Martus, Deputy Chief of Operations 
Yvonne Zilinski, Secretary 
 
Commissioners Absent: 
None 
 
Staff Absent: 
David Marcarelli, Deputy Chief of Administration  
 
 

A special meeting of the Board of Fire Commission was called to order at 5:30 PM by 

Chairman Nuzzolillo.  
 

Commissioner Criscuolo motioned, with a second from Commissioner Zuccarelli to convene 
an executive session at 5:31 PM to promote three (3) Lieutenants. 
Voted:   Nuzzolillo-yes, Zuccarelli-yes, Mulligan-yes, Criscuolo-yes, Cappucci-yes 

 
Chairman Nuzzolillo moved to reconvene the meeting at 7:45 PM. 

 
Commissioner Zuccarelli motioned, with a second from Commissioner Criscuolo to elevate 
FF Jason Cusack, FF Jeffrey Haag and FF Benjamin Fox to the position of Lieutenant, 

effective at the Swearing-In-Ceremony, December 30, 2019.  
Voted:   Nuzzolillo-yes, Zuccarelli-yes, Mulligan-yes, Criscuolo-yes, Cappucci-yes 
 

Commissioner Criscuolo motioned, with a second from Commissioner Mulligan, to convene 
an executive session at 7:48 PM to promote one (1) Lieutenant. 

Voted:   Nuzzolillo-yes, Zuccarelli-yes, Mulligan-yes, Criscuolo-yes, Cappucci-yes 
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Chairman Nuzzolillo moved to reconvene the meeting at 9:45 PM. 

 
Commissioner Criscuolo motioned, with a second from Commissioner Zuccarelli to elevate 
FF Christopher Shea to the position of Lieutenant, effective at the Swearing-In-Ceremony, 

December 30, 2019. 
Voted:   Nuzzolillo-yes, Zuccarelli-yes, Mulligan-yes, Criscuolo-yes, Cappucci-yes 

 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Commissioner Criscuolo moved 
for adjournment at 9:49 PM.  Commissioner Cappucci seconded. 

Voted:   Nuzzolillo-yes, Zuccarelli-yes, Mulligan-yes, Criscuolo-yes, Cappucci-yes 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

 
 
Mary Jane Mulligan, Secretary    Minutes by Yvonne Zilinski 


